
TOWN OF NATICK 

FIRE CHIEF SREENING COMMITTEE 

 

The Natick Select Board is requesting applications for the Natick Fire Chief Screening Committee. In 

accordance with Article 24, Section 15 of the Town of Natick By-Laws, one Natick resident will be 

appointed to the committee by the Select Board.  

The Board’s goal is to appoint a new Fire Chief ready to manage and lead the Natick Fire Department to 

the highest possible standards. To that end, the Select Board seeks a capable and inclusive screening 

committee. The Board has a special interest in hearing from diverse screening committee applicants, 

including screening committee applicants without previous municipal experience. The Board will look at 

all qualifications relevant to the tasks of the Screening Committee. These tasks include reviewing 

applications for the position of Fire Chief, planning for and conducting interviews, and participating on 

the Screening Committee to determine a list of finalists for the position of Fire Chief.  

The Screening Committee will determine its own schedule and its own remote and/or in-person mode(s) 

of communication. Meetings are likely to be at night. Per the Town Bylaws, the Screening Committee 

will be dissolved after its tasks are complete, which must be no more than 180 days after the committee 

convenes.  

Interested individuals should submit a letter of interest to the Select Board at 

selectboard@natickma.org or mail to Natick Town Hall, 13 East Central Street, Natick, MA 01760 no 

later than October 6, 2021.   

The Select Board will be interviewing candidates at their meeting on October 13, 2021. 

For more information or questions please contact the Select Board’s office at -508-647-6410 or 

selectboard@natickma.org. 
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